UK businesses face highest job cuts in four years amid rising costs
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UK businesses are experiencing a significant upswing in job cuts, with the rate reaching the highest level in over four years, a trend that has been exacerbated by the anticipated cost rises associated with the upcoming Budget. According to a recent survey conducted by S&P Global, the staffing reductions primarily stem from increasing payroll costs and sluggish demand for products and services.
The findings reveal that February marked the most drastic decline in staffing numbers since November 2020, as businesses grapple with higher expenses chiefly driven by pressure to raise wages. The S&P Global flash UK composite purchasing managers’ index (PMI) indicated a slight downturn, with a reading of 50.5 for February, down from January's figure of 50.6. In the context of this index, a score above 50.0 suggests that business activity is expanding, while a score below indicates a contraction.
Commenting on these developments, Chris Williamson, chief business economist at S&P Global Market Intelligence, noted that the early data for February illustrates a stagnation in business activity over the past four months. He stated, "job losses [are] mounting amid falling sales and rising costs," which has created a challenging scenario for businesses and the Bank of England. The rising cost pressures could potentially lead to a stagflationary environment, where inflation and stagnation coexist.
The survey highlighted that input cost inflation continues to tick upwards, with the fourth consecutive month showing an increase linked to higher salary payments. Businesses reported that many suppliers are attempting to transmit these cost increases to employer national insurance contributions, further widening the impact across various sectors.
Additionally, recent official statistics indicate that the Consumer Prices Index (CPI) inflation rose to 3% in January, surpassing economists’ expectations. Williamson pointed out, “A key factor behind the upturn in inflationary pressures is the growing number of firms reporting the need to raise prices in order to help offset the impending rise in staff costs associated with the national insurance hike and uplift to the minimum wage announced in the autumn Budget.”
The interplay between the recent changes in the Budget and job cuts is stark, with approximately one in three companies indicating that their reductions in staffing levels are directly tied to policies announced in the October Budget. This trend leads to a concerning outlook for employment, as February recorded job cuts at a rate not observed since the pandemic months, barring instances linked to the global financial crisis.
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